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Greetings to all members!   
 
I hope this newsletter finds you well.  This letter comes on 
the eve of our first swim meet, which is a friendship meet 
with Two Rivers.  Jen Contrucci and Erin Ellis are the 
Head Frogs, so be sure to pat them on the back and say, 
“Thank you for leading the way.”  So come on out and 
cheer them on! 
 
As most of you know, the pool repairs were made and the 
pool opened Memorial Day weekend.  A good time was 
had that Friday night by the kids enjoying cotton candy 
and a water slide.  The adults enjoyed their favorite food 
and beverages with friends, while Lee McClaine 
entertained everyone with some favorite tunes.  Lee, thank 
you for your awesome entertainment! 
   

(continued on page 2)
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
(continued from page 1) 

 

 
After power washing the entrances, we saw that they needed to be painted.  As such, 
I have called on Larry Foster to organize a painting crew to paint the fences, which 
he gladly accepted - just giving you a “heads-up” if you see Larry Foster pop up on 
your caller id.  He will find you even if you ignore him!   
 
A big “thank you” to Jack Carey for installing lights and hanging the “WF” back up 
on the interior wall at the clubhouse.  I also would like to thank Dave Rex and Al 
Remsen for putting the picnic table back together that was almost destroyed.  A big 
“thank you” to Tom French for answering many questions in the last few months 
regarding the neighborhood covenants.   
 
Please do not hesitate to email me with questions, concerns, or problems, because 
each one of you are the “eyes” of the neighborhood and street on which you live. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
Dean 
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Needed...someone who makes  
and strings beaded bracelets.  

 

Contact Kathleen at dleeandk@widomaker.com. 
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Barbara Streb 
 

Karen  and Henry Hartman have come “home” to stay from Dallas, Texas, 

to 112 Windsor Way, which they purchased about two years ago.    Karen 

is a corporate trainer for The Container Store, and Henry is a retired TV 

producer and educator.  They are delighted to be living in Windsor Forest 

and are getting started on an addition to their Windsor Way home.  The 

Hartman’s can be reached by phone at 345-5142, by cell phone at 214-

226-3777 (Henry) or 214-226-3778 (Karen), or by email--- 

henryfhartman@gmail.com and karenholdenhartman@gmail.com.     

 

 

Susan and Reed Hunt are the newest Windsor Forest homeowners, 

moving this month from a rented home in Windsor Forest to 23 Somerset 

Court with daughters Raegan (almost 10) and Jillian (age 7).  The Hunts 

came to Williamsburg from Asheville, NC in 2011, so they are at home in 

the area and the neighborhood, including the pool.  Susan is a human 

resource director, and Reed manages a distribution center.  Their home 

phone is 727-3507.  Cell numbers are 757-778-5295 

(Susan) and 757-903-9122 (Reed).  They can also be 

reached at susanshelburnehunt@hotmail.com.   

 

WELCOME HOME!!!  
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POOL SCHEDULE 2014 
 
 

Memorial Day Weekend 
 

Friday, May 24th      6 pm – 10 pm 
Saturday, May 25th   12 pm –   9 pm 
Sunday, May 26th   12 pm –   8 pm 
Monday, May 27th   12 pm –   8 pm 

 
May 27 – June 12th 

 
Monday – Thursday  12 pm –   3 pm 

                    Friday    12 pm –   3 pm and  
  6 pm –  10 pm 

Saturday             12 pm –    9 pm 
Sunday             12 pm –    8 pm 

 
 

June 13th – September 2nd  

 
Mon – Thursday   12 pm –   8 pm 

 Friday    12 pm – 10 pm 
          Saturday             12 pm –   9 pm 
         Sunday             12 pm –   8 pm  
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Windsor Forest Association, Inc. 
c/o Chesapeake Bay Management, Inc. 

Williamsburg Office: 3705 Strawberry Plains Road, Suite C, Williamsburg, VA 23188 
Newport News Office: 603 Pilot House Drive, Suite 300, Newport News, VA 23606 

(757) 534-7751 / Fax (757) 534-7765 
 
 
 

WINDSOR FOREST ASSOCIATION AND POOL DUES 2014 
 
 
 

Annual Homeowner Association Fee ($30 directly allocated to Reserves)     $250.00 
Any amount above $250 Annual Homeowner Association Fee directly allocated to Reserves  $______ 
 
Annual RESIDENT (to include renters/tenants*) Pool Dues (Must pay Association fee also) 
*Owners/Landlords must pay, or have paid on their behalf, association fees for their property.  
Family           $370.00 
Couple           $245.00 
Single           $180.00 
Senior           $100.00 
 
New Windsor Forest Homeowners MUST pay a ONE-TIME fee: 
Association Capital fee (one-time capital fee to become a member):     $100.00 
Pool Capital fee (one-time fee to become a pool member in addition to association member)   $400.00 
 
Annual Non-resident Pool Dues (pool membership annual fee): 
Family           $405.00 
Single           $230.00 
 
I wish to pay in equal installments in February, March, April and May 2014 (check here)    _____ 

**All 2014 dues and fees (Association and Pool) must be paid in full by May 23, 2014 to use Association Facilities.**  
 
Various payment options outlined in attachment 
 
NAME: _________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
WF PROPERTY ADDRESS: 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
MAILING ADDRESS (if different or non-resident): 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
             
 
Daytime Phone Number: ______________________________________    
 
 
AMOUNT: ________________________________________________ 
 

 
For questions regarding any of the items above, contact Dean Whitehead via email at rdwhitehead@ymail.com . 

 
PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM WITH YOUR PAYMENT  

�
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ARTICLES FOR “THE FORESTER” 
Please submit information via email to  

annabethb@yahoo.com in “doc” or “jpg” format. 
 

  Questions?   
Email above address or call 564-1168. 

Advertising rates for “The Forester” are:  

¼-page-$35      ½-page-$65      full-page-$100  
 

Please send your payment  
prior to publication of your ad to:  

Chesapeake Bay Management 
3705 Strawberry Plains Road – Suite C 

Williamsburg, VA 23188 
 

If you are a member of the Windsor Forest 
Homeowners Association involved with a non-profit 
organization, you may advertise for free in exchange  
for a short blurb about you and your connection to the 
organization.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Don’t miss neighborhood news and 
updates.  

 
 If you are not on the Windsor Forest  

e-mail distribution list,  
please go to the website – 

 
www.windsorforesthoa.com  

 
and click on E-mail Updates   

to submit your e-mail address. 
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